January 9, 2007

Dear Councilman Smith:

This letter, approved by the Porter Ranch Neighborhood Council, is to request that a study be done involving adding a right turn traffic lane at the west bound intersection at Rinaldi and Corbin.

Currently it is a heavy traffic flow area during evening and morning rush hour. Since there is already an eastbound right turn lane, you would merely be adding a westbound right turn lane on Rinaldi going north at Corbin.

This would greatly benefit those cars going north to the YMCA, the back parking entrance to the shopping center and to the homes on Corbin. Since the area where the right turn lane would be added is already partly painted red, it would not affect parking on Rinaldi.

We would appreciate your study and advisement of this problem area. Hopefully it would improve the traffic flow by not extending the traffic lanes of those wishing to go north on Corbin, who currently are being forced to wait in the same lane as those going west.

Thank you,

Sue Hammarlund Porter Ranch Neighborhood Council Transportation

Cc: John Bwarie Hannah Lee

Approved by the Porter Ranch Neighborhood Council on Tuesday, Jan. 9, 2007.